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August 

2025 
St. Peter Lutheran Church 
400 East Hebron Avenue 

P.O. Box 69 
Deshler, NE 68340 

Deshler Lutheran School 
509 East Hebron Avenue       

PO Box 340 
Deshler, NE 68340 

Church Office Telephone 402-365-4341 School Office Telephone   402-365-7858 

Pastor Email Address   pastorbfrancik@gmail.com School Email Address   deshlerluth@gpcom.net 

Office Email Address stpeterdeshler@gmail.com Principal Mr. Todd Voss (cell) 402-720-5590 

Pastor Telephone (cell) 402-710-6679 School Website DeshlerLuth.org   

Church Website   stpeterdeshler.org   

 

Greetings to you in the 
name of our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ: 

 
It is hard to believe that summer vacation 

is almost done and we are about to start 

another school year at DLS.  

 

Our theme for this year is “Make a Joyful 

Noise to the Lord.” As I begin my 

reflections on this theme, I am constantly 

reminded of how much joy, in many 

different ways, I have by spending every 

day at DLS  

 

1) Our teachers and staff – The kids, 

the parents, and the community are so 

very blessed by the staff we have at DLS. 

We are so thankful that Pam Werner is 

back for this year to help us as we 

prepare to call a new teacher (please 

pray for this process). Our staff loves 

Jesus and every student and family at 

our school. We are committed to working 

together to bring Jesus to people.  

 

2) Our kids – One of the greatest joys for 

me is to greet the kids as they come to 

school each morning. It is something I 

treasure and believe is so important. 

Whether it is teaching religion to the 7th & 

8th graders, stopping over to check in on 

something going on or having my favorite 

meal of mini-corn dogs, I love seeing 

those kids and their smiles and I want 

them to know how important they are to 

me.  

 

3) Chapel – Chapels are such a joy. 

Sharing Jesus with kids, seeing the 

students come in their chapel families, 

live-streaming the classroom chapels, 

seeing all the adult visitors, and watching 

the kids do actions to the songs brings 

me joy. Every Thursday, it is a joyful 

place in the sanctuary as we worship 

together. Come join us on a Thursday.  

 

I am going to invite you, this upcoming 

school year, to find opportunities to be 

part of what is going on at DLS. You are 

going to have so much joy if you do.  

Come to a chapel and musical this year. 

Talk to Todd or another teacher about 

volunteering in some way. Come to the 

auction in the Fall. Send a note of 

encouragement to the staff and families 

and invest in them. Above all – PRAY. 

Pray for DLS. Pray the families and 

students. Pray for the teachers and staff 

and school board. Pray that the Lord 

would bring more students and families 

to our school and that He would provide 

the resources that we need. May we all 

make a joyful noise this year to our 

awesome Savior, Jesus Christ.  

 

In Jesus – the Healer of the hurting, 

Pastor Brian 

A LIFE OF STEWARDSHIP 

Stewardship in the Body of Christ 

Jesus’ transforming presence 

“But Zacchaeus stood up and said to the 

Lord, ‘Look, Lord! Here and now I give 

half of my possessions to the poor, and if 

I have cheated anybody out of anything, 

I will pay back four times the amount.’ 

Jesus said to him, ‘Today salvation has 

come to this house, because this man, 

too, is a son of Abraham. For the Son of 

Man came to seek and to save the lost’” 

(Luke 19:8-10 NIV). 

Who knew, all those kids sitting in 

Sunday school were getting a lesson in 

stewardship! Generations of children 

have very often heard lessons based on 

the familiar account of Zacchaeus. The 

diminutive tax collector’s curiosity 

surrounding the person and ministry of 

Jesus is what the Holy Spirit used to set 

him on a collision course for a total 

stewardship transformation. This 

transformation, according to the text of 

Luke 19, is not just about this life. This 

stewardship transformation is about 

eternity as well! 

Remember the story: Zacchaeus was a 

tax collector. Do not think of friendly 

neighborhood IRS agents. This was 

more like a toll booth operator, but the 
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governing authorities did not set the toll. 

They would contract men to staff 

roadside booths and tax the commerce 

that was passing along the road. This 

was an enterprise full of greed and graft. 

The tax collectors would take as much as 

they could and only pass on a portion to 

the government. The rest did not go into 

the community chest either! It went into 

the pocket of the tax collector. 

This is why the people had such disdain 

for Jewish tax collectors. They were seen 

as both crooks and traitors. They were 

crooks in that they extorted their 

compatriots and others in the toll 

process. But worse, they were seen as 

traitors because their efforts supported 

the occupying Roman authorities. That is 

the real reason that the people would not 

make way so that short Zacchaeus could 

see Jesus. 

For this reason, he runs ahead and 

climbs a tree. He had heard all the 

stories. He wanted to see this Jesus with 

his own eyes. Mercy is on display. This 

hated crook and traitor gets a direct 

audience with Jesus — at Jesus’ own 

request! Jesus invites Himself to 

Zacchaeus’ house. This is where the 

transformation is about to take place! 

Notice how Jesus does it. He does not 

preach a three-week sermon series, nor 

does He ask Zacchaeus to make a 

pledge. There is nothing programmatic 

about Jesus’ approach. But Zacchaeus is 

completely transformed! The 

transforming force is the very presence of 

Jesus! 

Direct time with Jesus takes a crooked, 

selfish, criminal and makes him the most 

faithful steward. 

This new life of stewardship is marked by 

the promises made. First, he gives half of 

his ill-gotten gains to the poor. These are 

people whom he would not have 

defrauded at all! Yet, after spending time 

with Jesus, they are His first concern. 

Only after this does he double the 

requirement of the Levitical law on fraud. 

And what does Jesus say is the result? 

Salvation! 

Doing the acts of stewardship does not 

save. Rather, the faith in Jesus that is 

created by the Holy Spirit is what saves! 

This is critical for us to confess. Failed 

stewardship can and will cut you off from 

God. The only antidote for failed 

stewardship is the presence of Jesus. 

We do not need to run ahead and climb 

a tree for this presence of Jesus. He 

speaks His Word of invitation to us in the 

pages of Holy Scripture. This, and this 

alone, transforms us from sinner to saint, 

from owner to steward of all that belongs 

to the Lord. 

Do you want to become a more faithful 

steward? Spend more time with Jesus. 

Make going to worship a weekly priority.  

This is the great gift that brings salvation 

from God’s House to yours! 

Official Acts 

3rd Quarter  7-1-2025 
 

Membership ................................ 7-1-2025 

Baptized ................................................... 299 

Confirmed ............................................... 248 

Voting members ................................... 204 

MEMBERSHIP GAINS 

Through Baptism 

7/20/2025...........Arlo Ryan Vanderslice 
 

Through Affirmation of Faith 

07/20/2025 

Samuel & Madison Vanderslice 

Through Confirmation:  
 

Through Transfer 

Joseph, Jerra, Kaisley, Mylee, Gavin, & 

Paizleigh Hansen from Trinity 

Lutheran Friedensau 
 

MEMBERSHIP LOSSES 

Date............7/16/2025 Funeral & Burial 

For.............................................Meta Fegter 

Date of Death 7-12-2025......................... 

Age – 99.......................................................... 

Cemetery – St. Peter Lutheran 

OTHER OFFICIAL ACTS 

Baptism 

End of 3rd Quarter 9-30-2025  

Baptized....................................................307 

Confirmed ............................................... 253 

Voting members ................................... 207 

 

As of July 13 (28 Sundays) 
General Budget 

Offerings Received                      $203,408.88 
Offerings Budgeted                     $222,937.12 
Difference         $19,528.24 
Missions-Nebraska District Support 
Goal     $3,769  
Received   $2,805  
Difference                   $964 

Anytime at lutheranhour.org 
Sunday mornings: 

 
06:30 KFAB Omaha 1110AM 
07:30 WIBW Topeka 580AM 
08:00 BOTT N. Platte 107.6FM 
10:00 KRVN Lexington 880AM 

    
       08/03 

 

 

 

  

 

    08/10 

 

 

 

 

 

08/17 

 

 

 

  

08/24 

 

 

 

 

 

08/31 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Proclaim His Glory” Guest   

Speaker: Rev. Dr. Dale A. Meyer 

Of course, we should search the 

Scriptures, but we search them for 

Jesus, the One to Whom the 

Scriptures point. (John 5:30-47) 

“Writing Him Off” Speaker: Rev. 

Dr. Ken Klaus. After Jesus claimed 

the Old Testament was written 

about Him, the people of His 

hometown wrote Him off.  

(Luke 4:21-32) 

“The Stuttering Man of Destiny” 

Guest Speaker: Dr. Oswald 

Hoffmann. Archives August—Dr. 

Oswald Hoffmann recounts the 

story of Moses. 

“Gideon, the Farmer General” 

Guest Speaker: Dr. Oswald 

Hoffmann. Archives August—Dr. 

Oswald Hoffmann recounts the 

story of Gideon, an unlikely 

military leader.  

“Life Narrows Down” Guest 

Speaker: Rev. Dr. Dale A. Meyer “ 

“ Life narrows down and crisis 
comes. There, in the narrow place 
stands Jesus.” (John 1:6-8, 19-28) 

 
 

   

   

 

 

 

 On the 19th tee, John said to his 

buddy Rich, “I just got my estate plan 

renewed and in place again. Have you 

done that lately? I seem to remember 

that it was quite a while ago when you 

mentioned doing that.” Rich answered, 

http://www.lutheranhour.org/
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“No. I have been putting it off. My wife, 

Karen, and I have been talking about 

this off and on. It seems our plans for 

inheritance to the kids and 

grandchildren haven’t changed much. 

But the gifts we planned for ministries 

have. Karen and I both desired to leave 

some gifts to our home congregations 

where we grew up. But they have both 

closed in the past two years. We have 

been wondering if we should redirect 

those gifts to our current congregation, 

or whether there is something else we 

should be supporting.”  

 

Your LCMS Foundation Gift planning 

Counselor is trained to listen and find 

answers for your questions, especially 

about finding the best ways to direct 

gifts to your favorite ministries. There 

are even some special gift planning 

tools that can build flexibility into your 

plan, so that if you need to change it in 

the future, it will be much easier. For 

assistance, contact Craig Stirtz at 402-

616-0312 or craig.stirtz@lfnd.org 
 

 

 
 

From the Principal’s 

Desk…..August 2025 

 

The 2025-26 school year is just 

around the corner and we look 

forward to an outstanding school 

year!  When students gather for 

opening chapel on Thursday, 

August 14, during the first day of 

school, Deshler Lutheran School—

by God’s amazing grace and 

provision—will be starting our 137th 

academic year!   WOW!  What an 

incredible history Deshler Lutheran 

School possesses, and, even more 

importantly, what an exciting future 

as DLS continues to share to Truth 

of God’s Word and the love of Jesus 

while building a strong academic 

foundation for our students.  Thank 

you for your important role and your 

faithful support of the Christ-

centered school ministry at DLS!  As 

we head into the 25-26 school year 

we ask you to pray that the Holy 

Spirit would work in mighty ways 

through DLS in the year ahead! 

 

Our theme for the 25-26 school year 

is entitled “Make a Joyful Noise to 

the LORD!” and comes from God’s 

Word as found in Psalm 98:4, which 

reads as follows:  “Make a joyful 

noise to the LORD all the earth; 

break forth into joyous song and 

sing praises!”  Indeed, the LORD is 

good!  We have so much to 

celebrate and praise Him for!  God 

has a plan and purpose for our 

lives…and it is good!  Even though 

we are sinners, Jesus came to save 

and redeem us so we can have 

eternal life!  As if that wasn’t enough 

to make us want to “break forth into 

joyous song and sing praises,” the 

Holy Spirit has come to lead and 

guide us and dwell in our hearts!  

The LORD showers us with His 

undeserved blessing and provision.  

May we all break forth in praise as 

we make a joyful noise to the LORD!  

Throughout the school year we will 

focus on joyfully praising Jesus in all 

we do as we serve, learn, and grow!   

 

We have several events leading up 

to the start of the 25-26 DLS school 

year that we hope you will join us for.    

The Thayer County Fair is a great 

event and we invite you to stop by 

the DLS fair booth.  DLS will 

participate in the Grand Parade on 

August 6 and have FREE 

homemade ice cream at our booth 

Wednesday afterwards.  Stop by the 

booth to say “Hi” any night of the fair, 

but remember free ice cream is on 

Wednesday.  On August 10, our 

teaching staff will have re-

installation for Mrs. Pam Werner and 

re-dedication of our teaching staff at 

Trinity-Friedensau as part of the 

morning worship service.  We ask 

God’s blessing on our teachers and 

all our staff.   

 

On August 11, DLS will be hosting 

our Back-to-School Night with a 

slightly different schedule.  At 5:30 in 

the gym, we will hold an all-school 

parent/guardian meeting for our 

entire DLS family.  A FREE 

hamburger/hotdog meal for the first 

200 people will begin at 6:00 pm  

Join us, as you are invited!  We 

would like to send a BIG THANK 

YOU to the men of St. Peter-Deshler 

and Trinity-Friedensau who will be 

grilling and serving the meal.  

Students will move-in their school 

supplies and classroom parent 

meetings will be held.  Between 

meetings, classrooms will be open 

for all to see.  The entire schedule 

for August 11 Back-to-School Night 

is listed below: 

  

5:30 All-School Parent Meeting 

6:00-7:00 Open House and Meal 

(Join us!) 

6:00 Kindergarten & 3-4 

Classroom Parent Meetings (in 

respective classrooms) 

6:15 1-2 & 5-6 Classroom 

Parent Meetings (in respective 

classrooms) 

6:30 7-8 Classroom Parent 

Meetings  (in 

respective classrooms) 

 

The first day of school for the 25-26 

school year is set for Thursday, 

August 14.  At this point, we 

anticipate eight new 

Kindergarteners and a total of fifty 

students on that first day.  As 

always, we will kick off the new year 

in God’s House—the  BEST 

possible place—with Opening 

Chapel at 9:15.  We invite you to join 

us for our weekly chapel services 

throughout the school year.  The 

opening chapel will begin at 9:15 

am, but please note that our regular 

starting time for chapel will be 10:00 

am on Thursdays (Note: there are 

few chapel times on Wednesdays 

and Friday in the spring semester, 

but they all start at 10:00 am).  Last 

year we had a number of people join 

us on a regular basis for chapel, 

which was awesome!!  We hope to 

see you at some of our chapel 

services as we “Make a Joyful Noise 

to the LORD!” 

 

Again, we praise God for all of our 

teachers, pastors, staff, and 

volunteers as we prepare for the 

new year.  We thank God for 

providing for all our staff needs.  We 

welcome two new faces to our team 

this year.  Mrs. Pam Werner returns 

mailto:craig.stirtz@lfnd.org
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to teach our first and second grade 

students.  Mrs. Werner has been a 

very familiar face over the years and 

we are excited to welcome her back 

to DLS for this school year.  We are 

also excited to welcome Mrs. 

Theresa Schultz to DLS as our new 

school nurse.  We look forward to all 

the contributions Mrs. Schultz will 

make through her new role.  I would 

also like to thank Mrs. Karen 

Schardt for her many contributions 

over the years at DLS as school 

nurse.  Karen has been a blessing to 

DLS in many ways and we do thank 

her for her faithful service, love for 

Jesus, and love for the students and 

ministry of DLS. 

 

Last summer DLS was under a 

major construction project as we 

completed the 2023 DLS Auction 

Project of adding new ceilings, 

lighting, electrical, and ceiling fans.  

This meant that many of you help 

with “Clear Out Day”—moving 

everything out of all the rooms into 

the gym, “Tear Out Day”—removing 

the old ceiling and lights, and “Move 

Back Day”—moving everything 

back from the gym to the classroom.  

What a project that was!  We praise 

God for the way that it all turned out; 

indeed, it was a much-needed 

improvement.  The results are truly 

a blessing! 

 

Fortunately, this summer the 

improvement project have been on 

a smaller scale.  Our Board of 

Education and staff have been 

tackling many small projects that will 

help the upcoming school year go 

smoothly.  I thank them for all their 

work!    

 

Others have been a blessing to us 

with our summer projects as well.  

Kalen Betten has been helping us 

with some upgrades to our internet 

and vision casting for our network.  

A new router and upgrades to our 

service should alleviate the 

frustrations our staff experienced 

with the internet during last quarter.  

We praise God for Kalen and all his 

help!   

 

The most notable facility change this 

summer is hardly noticeable at all, 

but something we’ve wanted to get 

done for a while.  You may not know, 

or you may remember, that there 

used to be a glass window on the 

east wall of the supply room…or 

straight in from the east entrance.  

At some point the window was 

boarded up and the hallway bulletin 

board was placed over that space.  

The supply room serves as a 

tornado shelter so it’s been our goal 

to brick this area in.  We praise God 

for Berdon Pedersen and his crack 

team, consisting of two recent DLS 

graduates—Dean Baden and Phinn 

Harms—for utilizing their masonry 

skills to get this blocked in.  It 

certainly adds another layer of 

protection in the event of a tornado.  

We are very thankful for the work 

Berdon, Dean, and Phinn did to get 

this done!  Thanks a bunch, guys!! 

 

We pray that you enjoy the fleeting 

weeks of summer and we look 

forward to a great school year!  

Thanks again for all your prayers, 

encouragement, and support in 

many ways!   

 

In Christ, 

 

Todd Voss, Principal 

Deshler Lutheran School 

“Make a Joyful Noise to the LORD!” 

 

 

Calendar Dates: 

August 10 Teacher 

Installation/Rededication 

August 11 Back-to-School Night 

August 14 School Begins 

August 14 9:15 AM Opening Chapel 

August 21 10:00 AM Chapel 

August 22 School Picture Day 

August 28 10:00 AM Chapel 

 

Deshler Lutheran School 
Board of Education Meeting 

Minutes 
June 16th, 2025 

 
 

Attendance: Todd Voss, Trent 

McCown, Justus Harms, Tyler 

Harms, Jeremy Schardt, Gage 

Baker, Scott Laaker, Kari Betten, 

Dan Werner 

Visitors: None 

Todd Voss opened with a devotion 

“What Your Father Wants.” 

The agenda was approved as 

presented. 

There was no visitor input. 

Secretary report was approved as 

presented. 

Treasurer Report: 

General Account: $52,878.38 

Hot Lunch Account: $690.84 

Needs Account:  $162,139.55 

Chapel Account: $3,067.81 

Library Fund:  $4,859.82 

CD Midwest Bank: $7,039.63 

LCMS Endowment: $9,254.11 

Extension Fund:  $46,396.27 

Justus Harms made a motion to 

approve the treasurer report; 

seconded by Trent McCown.  

Motion carried. 

Trustee Report: 
1. Sprinkler System – valve 

has been repaired and a 

new controller has been 

ordered. 

2. Defrost/repair freezer – 

food will be moved out so 

that the freezer can be 

repaired. 

3. 510 House Shingles – 

Doesn’t appear that there 

are any missing shingles 

off the house roof. 

Pastors Report: Pastor Francik has 
received a call. 
Administrator Report: 

1.  End of Year Meetings with 

25-26 staff - May 28th. 

2. Theme, Logo & School 

Shirts: “Make a Joyful 

Noise!” Psalm 98:4. Trent 

McCown made a motion 

for the school to purchase 

a shirt for every student; 

seconded by Justus 

Harms. Motion carried. 

3. NDE Reports for 24-25 

have been completed. 

4. Enrollment – We are 

looking at 50 students for 

the 25-26 school year. 

5. Textbook orders are about 

complete. 
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6. Grant Application for the 

cost of playground mulch 

has been completed. 

7. Back-to-School 

Night/Open House on 

August 11th. 

8. Auction Date – November 

22nd. 

Old Business: 
A. School Choice Update: 

HR833 / LB 509 

1. Nebraska 

Coalition of Non-

Public Schools 

(NCNS) – DLS 

joined with a $300 

membership. 

2. Meeting with 

NCNS Executive 

Director Matt Litt 

on June 17th at 

DLS. 

B. Long-Term Planning 

Committee – Meeting with 

St. John Chester on June 

22.  No other presentations 

currently planned. 

C. LEA National Convocation 

October St. Louis – 

Planning is underway. 

New Business: 
A. Hot Lunch Prices for 25-26: 

Discussion was held on 

setting the price for the hot 

lunch program.  Justus 

Harms made a motion to 

set the prices at $3.50 per 

student, $5.00 per adult, 

Milk at $0.50, and Extras at 

$1.00; seconded by Gage 

Baker.  Motion carried. 

B. School Nurse – we are still 

in the process of finding a 

new nurse. 

C. Summer Projects – The list 

of summer projects was 

presented, and plans were 

made. 

D. Summer Mowing – Julian 

Voss has been 

volunteering to mow the 

grass at DLS and the 

schoolhouse.  He has done 

it this summer and in years 

past and is very 

appreciated.  Discussion 

was held about a way to 

thank him for his 

volunteering.  Justus 

Harms made a motion to 

approve getting Julian a 

$100 gift card; seconded 

by Jeremy Schardt.  Motion 

carried. 

Dates to Remember: June 23-27 
VBS at DLS, July 21st Board of 
Education Meeting @ 7. 
Justus Harms made a motion to 
adjourn the meeting; seconded by 
Dan Werner.  Motion carried. 
Todd Voss closed the meeting with 
a prayer. 
 
Submitted by Justus Harms 

 

  

1  Dorothy Holtzen 

2  Cameron Schardt 

  Bryce Sedlachek 

3  Rylee Boonstra 

  Paula Voss 

4  Braden Johnson 

   Brooke Sasse 

   Melissa Sasse 

6  Elaine Schardt 

7  Kinsey Bohling  

8  Carlee Hinz 

9  Amber Deepe 

   Millie Schardt 

10  Jill Bauer 

   Dale Endorf 

   Addisin Schardt 

13  Autumn Deepe 

14  Joseph Ruhnke 

   Darren Schardt 

   Leah Koss 

15  Coleson Boonstra 

   Johnnie Zucker 

17  Larry Loontjer 

   Jeremy Schardt 

   Gregory Bell 

19  Julene Schardt 

20  David Achterberg 

   Mark Varner 

21  Anthony Deepe 

24  Kenzie Bohling 

   Brian Schardt 

26  Desirae Schardt 

27  Cooper Laaker 

29  Hayden Meyer 

30  Tami Finke 

   Karen Schardt 

   Mason Thompson-Finke 

  31  Susan Harms 

 

 

       1  Karen Schardt 

  2  Derek Washington 

 4  Scott Laaker 

 6  Patricia Mueller 

8  Bruce Finke 

9  Reinold Kruse 

  Jonathan Peters 

10  Dale Endorf 

   Janet Larkins 

11  Kristin Doering 

   Julianna Finke 

 12  Karen Fegter 

   Gary Meyer 

 13  Tyson Bauer 

   Jaxton Betten 

   Sage Renz 

 14  Brextin Harms 

   Roberta Laaker 

   Avery Schardt 

   Darren Schardt 

   Cindy Watson 

   Rod Watson 

 16  Dorothy Holtzen 

 17  Melissa Sasse 

 18  Kolby Finke 

   Cale Schardt 

   Cameron Schardt 

 19  Brynn Bauer 

 20  David Pohlmann 

   Elaine Schardt 

   Isabella Scollin 

 21  Brooke Sasse 

 25  Gregory Bell  

 26  Logan Schardt 

 27  Jeremy Schardt 

 28  Ryan Johnson 

    Millie Schardt 

 29  Mark Varner 

 30  Amber Deepe 

   Johnnie Zucker 

 

 

1 Marvin & Diane Schardt 

5 Mike & Nicole Zucker 
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7 Rodney & Sheryl Achterberg 

9 Brian & Julene Schardt 

 10 Ryan & Melissa Johnson 

 11 Reinold & Colleen Kruse 

 12 Jonathan & Linda Peters 

 15 Gregory & Sharon Bell 

 20 Delbert & Pamela Lemke 

 23 Will & Julia Schweer 

 25 Kale & Mikayla Meyer 

 26 Neil & Monica Bohling 

   Anthony & Karla Deepe 

 29  Troy & Colleen Hansen 

 30 Randall & Tamara Meyer  

   Todd & Amy Voss 

  

 

           August Job Duty 

Elder Dale Schardt 

Acolyte  

Flowers Barb Schardt 

Envelope 
Committee 

Mark & Barb Schardt 
Neil & Monica Bohling 

Sound Steve Harms 

Video Reinold Kruse 

 

Sunday Mornings Treat 

Schedule 

         

        August 

    3 Rod & Cindy Watson & 

     Dave & Helen Watson 

10  Jeremy & Addisin Schardt &   

   Allen & Joyce Schardt 

17  Kalen & Kari Betten 

24  Alan & Lynn Bohling family 

   Aaron & Kinsey Bohling, Sara  

   Kresser 

31  Matt & Leisa Bohling 

September 

 7  Dale & Lori Schardt family,   

   Logan & Desi Schardt, Shelby 

   & Hayden Farnstrom 

 14  Scott & Roberta Laaker family, 

    Mary Finke 

21  Todd & Amy Voss family 

28  Neil & Monica Bohling family 

 

 

St. Peter Lutheran Women’s 

Missionary League 

July 10, 2025 

Sharon presented the Bible study “Free to 

Serve” to the 8 members present. Jesus 

freed us from sin, death, and the devil so 

we may serve the Lord. 

President Anita opened the business 

meeting with prayer.  

The minutes of the May 1, 2025, meeting 

were reviewed and accepted as written.  

Annette Ohlrich sent a thank you note for 

the gift bag she received from the Deshler 

Zone Spring Workshop. 

Barb presented the Treasurer’s report and 

it will be placed in file.  

Joyce reported that we have 85 sets plus 

15 more backs ready for when quilting 

resumes in January. 

The No-Cost Garage Sale was a success. 

The $195.00 given in donations will be 

sent to Mites. Thank you to everyone for 

all their hard work to make it a success. 

Thank you to Bev and Colleen for the 

pictures and write-up. 

Pastor talked to the elders and the council 

and they agreed that the church’s silver 

tea set may be put on the Friends of the 

School auction. Memories of using it at 

weddings in the past were recalled. 

Barb made a motion to give the young 

men going to the Youth gathering $200.00 

for their Giving Tree. Pat seconded the 

motion and it was approved. 

Anita showed us her “jean pocket” and 

shared highlights of the 2025 LWML 

Convention in Omaha.  

It was agreed to send birthday cards to 

congregational members on our church’s 

Prayer Page, and to others as the 

occasion arises.  

Remember, if you plan to attend the 

retreat at Camp Covenant Cedars on 

Sept. 12-13, that early bird registration 

ends Aug. 15. 

We thank Joyce and Barb for hosting our 

meeting. The strawberry pretzel dessert 

was refreshing. Hostesses for the Sept. 4 

meeting will be Pat and Ellen. 

Mites and offerings were collected to the 

hymn “Servant Song” 

President Anita closed the meeting with 

prayer.  

Secretary, 

Sheryl Achterberg 

 

 

 

Contact Pastor Brian or any C.A.R.E. 

Warriors Team Member for more 

information.  

Discipleship starts with relationships. 

(Acts 2:42-47) 
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